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May 29, 2019 
 
 
Jerald Schnabel 
Continental Materials Corporation/ Castle Aggregate 
549 East Cucharras Street 
Colorado Springs CO 80903 
 
 
Re: Pikeview Quarry, Permit No. M-1977-211;  
 Receipt of Appeal to Division’s Surety Increase (SI-02) 
 
Dear Mr. Schnabel: 
 
On April 30, 2019, the Division received your request to Appeal the Office Decision related to Surety 
Increase (SI-02) notice sent in our March 14, 2019 letter.  Pursuant to Rule 4.2.1(b) your Appeal has 
been scheduled for a hearing before the Mined Land Reclamation Board (Board) at the June 26-27, 
2019 Board Meeting. The formal public hearing will be held at 1313 Sherman Street, Room 318, 
Denver, Colorado, beginning at 9:00 a.m. on June 26, 2019 or as soon thereafter as the matter can be 
considered. At that hearing you will have the opportunity to present your case.   
 
The Board’s agenda may not be finalized until the week of the Board meeting. Therefore, we 
recommend you contact the Board’s Secretary, Camille Mojar by telephone at (303) 866-3567, ext. 
8136 or by email at Camille.Mojar@state.co.us on Monday, June 24, 2019, to confirm the specific 
date for the hearing. 
 
If you have any questions or need further information, please contact me at (303)866-3567 x8169. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Timothy A. Cazier, P.E. 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
ec: Michael Cunningham, DRMS 
 DRMS file 
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